
 

To: Dr. Dave Palzet and the District 107 Board of Education  

From: Dr. Jennifer Ban 

Date: May 12, 2025 

RE: Consolidated District Plan Approval  

Pleasantdale School District 107 receives funding from a variety of Federal grant programs: 
Title I, Title II, Title III, Title IV, and IDEA. In previous years, ISBE required districts to develop 
and submit implementation plans for these various grants individually. For FY26, ISBE 
continues to ask districts for various elements of these individual grant plans into a singular 
document called the Consolidated District Plan. This is one of the preliminary steps required by 
ISBE prior to applying for grant funds.  

The Board of Education participates in this process by affirming that the District will comply 
with all assurances, laws and applicable policies that govern Federal grants.  

The District Administration participates in this process by completing the applicable 
tasks required in the Consolidated District Plan, which includes:  

●​ Collecting and submitting data to determine needs and eligibility of the District, 
building or specific population covered by the individual grant.  

●​ Consulting with Private and Parochial schools to determine eligibility and access 
to District grant funds.  

●​ Engage with building administration, teachers, and parents to develop potential 
areas of programming or support.  

●​ Develop programming and professional development plans centered 
on achieving district goals.  

The Consolidated District Plan process requires the Board of Education to approve the 
development of the plan and affirmation of compliance for all assurances, laws and applicable 
policies that govern Federal grants at a meeting prior to the District’s submission of the 
Consolidated District Plan and prior to applying for Federal grant funds. The meeting date is 
recorded in the Consolidated District Plan and electronically signed by the School 
Superintendent.  
 
 

 


